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DECISION NOTICE 
 

Southern Area Licensing Sub Committee 
 

Decision made on 25 May 2012 
 

In respect of an Application for a Variation of a Premises Licence; 
Tilshead Garage, High Street, Tilshead, SP3 4SB  

 
 
Decision: 
 
The Southern Area Licensing Sub-Committee has resolved to GRANT the 
application for a variation of the Premises Licence for Tilshead Garage, High 
Street, Tilshead with the provisions detailed below: 
 

 Days and Timings 

Sale by retail of alcohol off sales only 
and opening hours 

 
Monday to Sunday 0700-2200 
 

 
And subject to the following additional conditions: 
 

• In annex 2 to the current conditions the age at which photographic proof of age 
will be required should be amended from 21 to 25 years. 

 

• The premises will operate a challenge 25 age verification policy. 
 

• Prominent, clear and legible notices shall be displayed at all exits of the premises 
requesting patrons and staff to respect the needs of local residents and to leave 
the premises and area quietly. 

 

• A CCTV system with recording facilities is to be in place at the site. Recordings to 
be retained for 31 days. The images to be of sufficient quality to enable 
identification. 

 

• Recordings to be made available to a police officer or appropriate officer of the 
Licensing Authority upon proper request without undue delay and in any event no 
later than 48 hours after the initial request unless for reasonable cause.  

 

• Signs to be displayed at the car park area indicating that only customers of the 
premises are allowed to park in the car parking area and that a limit is set on the 
time that any customer is permitted to remain so parked. 

 

• A sign is to be displayed indicating that the “picnic” tables, which are adjacent to 
the car park, should not be available for use later than 8.00pm. 
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• Staff will be instructed to monitor compliance with the licence conditions. The 
staff induction training manual to include specific paragraphs to assist staff 
members in monitoring compliance. 

 
 
Reasons: 
 
The Sub-Committee considered that there was no evidence that current alcohol sales in 
themselves caused public nuisance, nor that the increase in hours of licensable activity 
would cause public nuisance. 
 
The Sub-Committee further considered it was not necessary to add additional conditions 
to those offered by the applicant in order to meet the licensing objectives.  
 
The Sub-Committee considered the written representations received as presented in the 
agenda, together with the oral representations given at the hearing on behalf of the 
Applicant and Interested Parties.  
 
In reaching its decision the Sub-Committee has considered the relevant provisions of 
the Licensing Act 2003 (in particular Sections 4 and 35); the guidance issued under 
Section 182 of the Act and the Licensing Policy of Wiltshire Council. 
 
Right to Appeal 
 
All parties have the right to appeal to the Magistrates Court within 21 days of receipt of 
this decision.  Any Responsible Authority or Interested Party has the right to request a 
Review of the Licence.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


